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TEL:01309 672887

EMAIL :- admin.andersonsp@moray-edunet.gov.uk
INFORMATION LINE: - 0870 054 9999. PIN ~ 031100. 

Please be aware that calls to this number will be charged at 2p per minute service charge plus your call provider’s access charge.
WEBhttps://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/my/AndersonsPrimary/
Dear Parents/Carers,

As you know I was appointed to the permanent post of Head Teacher. I would like to say a very heartfelt ‘thank you’ to those of you who have sent in messages or stopped to congratulate me and for the gifts I have received too. I have been very touched by your support and encouragement. I would also like to acknowledge the support of all of the school staff; we are lucky to have such a committed team here.
We are sad to say that Mrs Treffrey who joined us in October teaching in school every Monday is going to be leaving us. She has been a very welcome addition to our community however she has been snapped up by a school closer to home in Inverness. Her last day with us will be on Monday 9 March. I want to thank her for her enthusiasm and hard work whilst with us and wish her well in her new job.
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ABERNETHY SKI WEEK
P6 are ready for their residential ski week – they are all very excited and ready to go to develop skills and have lots of fun. I would like to take this opportunity to say a great big thank you to Mr Troon, Mr Charles-McKeating and Miss Shand who are accompanying the skiers on this year’s trip. 
I hope they enjoy their time away and that there is lots of snow (but not too much).
FORRES YOUTH CONCERT

This event celebrating the talent of the local children and young people takes place at Forres Town Hall on Tuesday 3rd March at 7pm. We have two entries this year, our Anderson’s Glee Club choir and the P5 group. All are welcome to come along and join the audience for a great night’s entertainment. The concert is scheduled to finish around 8.30pm.

BUS BAY

At the beginning and end of the school day the bus bay is for the school bus and taxi. All parents are asked to park their cars safely on marked parking areas and then walk to school.
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CROSS COUNTRY

Cross country season is upon us. The first competition was held at Gordonstoun on Thursday 27 February. 

On Saturday 29 February the annual Forres ASG Cross Country competition takes place. All children can enter these races.
Register on the day from 10am in the cricket pavilion Cost: FREE 
P1-3 Fun Run 10.50am 
P4-5 Girls 11.00am, P4-5 Boys 11.10am 
P6-7 Girls 11.20am, P6-7 Boys 11.35am
Forres again will host the North of Scotland Schools Athletics Association Cross Country event on Saturday 7 March and the final event of the season will be the Moray primary Schools competition at Gordon Castle, Fochabers on Saturday 14 March.
PLAYGROUND ETIQUETTE
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I would like to remind you that bicycles/scooters etc (child and adult) should be walked across the playground to and from the nearest exit. No dogs should be taken into the playground at any time.  
[image: image7.wmf]Our janitor, George, does a very good job of checking the playground for, and removing, any unwelcome or dangerous items; broken glass, dog’s dirt etc.  Please speak to your child about the importance of not picking up anything and ask them to inform an adult immediately should they see anything.  We will continue to reinforce this message in school. 

PARENT COUNCIL and AFG
The AFG will meet on Tuesday 14 April at 3.30pm with the next meeting of the Parent Council being held on Tuesday 5 May at 7pm. Both meetings are held in school.
LIBRARY
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All classes will continue to visit Forres library once a fortnight, if you are able to help please contact the class teacher. The children are being encouraged to bring their library cards so that they can check out or return a book. Reading is a wonderful way of learning and expanding your imagination and the community library is a fabulous resource – your support with visits to the library is much appreciated. A great big thank you to everyone who has donated to our school library – if you have any unwanted children’s books at home please hand them in, they will be very much appreciated and put to good use!
LOST PROPERTY
The pile is growing again, please ask your child to have a look through or come in and check for any misplaced items.
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Please name all items of clothing and belongings; lunch boxes, water bottles, jumpers, shoes (yes even shoes) etc. Whilst any unclaimed items go into the ragbag, and the school uses the money we receive from this to support school activities, we would much rather be able to reunite any lost items with their owners- and save you having to buy/replace things.
Severe Weather and Possible School Closure (still relevant even at this time of year!)
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We hope that the school will remain open, in spite of the weather; however there may be times that we have to close. If severe weather is expected and there is a chance that the school may close, please endeavour to undertake one of these three options:

1.  Listen to Moray Firth Radio which has regularly updated information – 97.4FM.

2.  Use the Schools Information Telephone Line:
Dial 0870 054 9999.  Then dial in the school’s PIN ~ 031100. Please be aware that calls to this number will be charged a 2p per minute service charge plus your call provider’s access charge.

· This will take you to the Anderson’s mailbox where you will enter a menu system.

· Dial 1 – to hear information about severe weather affecting the school day.

3.  Use the Schools Closure Information Portal:

· www.themoraycouncil.gov.uk
· Under the heading Ready for Winter click on View School Closures
BBC Radio Scotland will pick up the closure notice.  A post will also be made on Twitter @the MorayCouncil. 
WINTER BUGS / ILLNESS


If your child is unwell with vomiting or diarrhoea they should not return to school until 48 hours after the last bout of illness. Please follow this guide set out by the NHS as it should help to reduce the risk of transmissions between children and the spread of an illness. If any child informs us they have been unwell within a 48 hour period we will contact the parent/carer, and where necessary ask them to take their child home. Thank you for your support in keeping all children at Anderson’s healthy. 
ABSENCES AND LATE ARRIVALS
All absences and late arrivals are recorded on The Moray Council computer system. This is regularly assessed and contact is made with those families whose absences or 
lateness is of a high percentage. This is an opportunity to allow parents/carers to discuss issues around attendance and to look at ways in which the school can offer on-going support. Late arrivals sometimes cannot be avoided and we understand this however some children are late on regular basis. When a child arrives late it can often make them anxious as they may have missed information – what’s happening that day, any change to the routine or more importantly teaching points.  Whilst the class teacher will do their best to help the child catch up with missed information it’s not quite the same. If you have concerns about your child’s attendance or lateness, or think that we might be able to help reduce absences or late arrivals please contact the school to make an appointment with me. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

2 March -  P6 Ski Week

3 March – Forres Youth Concert, Town Hall 7pm

7 March – NSSAA Cross Country competition, Grant Park
14 March – Moray Primary School Cross Country – Gordon Castle, Fochabers

16 March – Snapshot of Learning to go home

18 March – Primary Olympics at Forres Academy

20 March – P1/2 class assembly, 10am

Friday 27 March – last day of term, school closed from 30 March

School will re-open on Monday 13 April 

Thank you all for your continued support.

Sara Neil

Head Teacher[image: image1.png]
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